
  
 

 

 

 

September 17, 2024 

 

Board Memo 133-2024: Update on Wildfires in WestPAC Area 

 

Executive Board, 

 

Below is an update from Michael Swigart, Executive Director Continuity and Preparedness, regarding wildfires 

in the WestPAC area as of Monday, September 16, 2024. 

 

WestPac Area ~ Wildfire Summary 

National Preparedness is currently monitoring active wildfires across three (3) districts and one (1) Division– to 

include Air Quality (via EPAs Air.gov) 

 

The information provided is current as of 1400 (eastern) 

• People: All personnel are reported as safe and accounted for in all Districts. 

o All employees have returned to their homes.  

• Property:  

o A total of three (3), down from nine (9), in two (2) districts, have moved operations to alternate 

locations (COOP’ed) due to evacuation orders: zero property damage reported.   

▪ California 6 District: Two (2) offices COOP’ed 

▪ California 4 District: One (1) offices COOP’ed 

 

• Product: There will be delivery impacts due to evacuation orders/closed roads.  These will be reported in 

DCV/OIR. 

• Communications: NP in frequent contact with local leadership; Service alerts are being updated with 

current conditions; PANS alerts created.  

 

 

Please share this information with your membership. 

 

Thank you and be safe. 
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